
16 March 2023 
 

Item 18 

Road Works - Temporary Road Closure - Darling Drive, Sydney 

2023/113002 

Recommendation 

It is recommended that the Committee endorse the temporary road closure of Darling Drive, 
Sydney between Murray Street, Pyrmont and the roundabout leading to the Harbourside 
development on the southern end of Darling Drive from 12am on 31 March 2023 to 5am 3 
April 2023, subject to the following conditions: 

(A) The Applicant must comply with the temporary road closure conditions as mentioned in 
Schedule B of this agenda. 

(B) The Applicant must comply with any other conditions imposed by City’s Construction 
Regulation Unit. 

(C) There is currently no contingency date proposed as the proposed road closure dates 
are governed by the Sydney Light Rail shutdown. In the event, the works are 
postponed, the proposed road closure will be rescheduled to align with the next 
Sydney Light Rail shutdown. 

(D) The Applicant must contact the Sydney City PAC to discuss deployment of user pay 
police for the road closure. 

(E) The Applicant is to obtain a Road Occupancy Licence from the Transport Management 
Centre prior to commencement of works. 

(F) The Applicant must provide a telephone number of the supervisor responsible for the 
proposed closure and include contact details in the notification letters to be distributed 
to affected stakeholders. 

(G) The Applicant must contact Sydney Buses and arrange and pay for the rerouting of 
bus services around the closure, the temporary relocation of bus stops and any 
additional staff required. 



Voting Members for this Item 

 

Voting Members Support Object 

City of Sydney   

Transport for NSW   

NSW Police – Sydney City PAC   

Representative for the Member for Sydney   

Place Management New South Wales   

 

Advice 

The Committee unanimously supported the recommendation. 

Background 

Mirvac  has applied for the temporary road closure of Darling Drive, Sydney between Murray 
Street and Pyrmont Bridge Road, Pyrmont and the roundabout leading to the Harbourside 
development on the southern end of Darling Drive from 12am on 31 March 2023 to 5am 3 
April 2023. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


